
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: July 5, 2023  

Upcoming Road Closures – 
Highway 401 & Salem Road – 
Ajax, Ontario 
July 10th to July 28th  

 

 
Project Overview  
GO service is expanding to serve you better - with more frequent service, more stations, 
cleaner technology, and more connections. Across the entire network, our goal is to deliver 
over 10,000 train trips a week - so you won’t need a schedule because you know the next train 
will be coming soon. GO Expansion will transform the GO rail network from a commuter 
service into an all-day, rapid system. 
 
What You Need to Know  
To support GO Expansion projects, Trans Power will be mobilizing along Salem Road, with road 
and Highway 401 off-ramp closures necessary to complete the scheduled work. 



 
This construction notice can be translated into a different language upon 
request by emailing us at DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français. Si vous 
êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com.   

Contact Us: 
  Write to us at: DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/go-expansion  

 

 
 

WHAT TO EXPECT  TRAFFIC DETAILS 
• Crews will be on site throughout the dates mentioned at 

variable shift times with road closures depending on what 
work is required. Please see the Hours of Work and Work 
Details below for details. 

• There will be traffic controls set up as well as signage to 
indicate the closure as well as detour routes for traffic 
travelling along Highway 401 as well as along Salem Road 
where relevant. 

 
HOURS OF WORK AND WORK DETAILS PEDESTRIAN INFORMATION  
JULY 10th TO JULY 14th  
• Daily from 9:00am – 4:00pm  
• One left turn lane (southbound turn) closure on off-ramp 

to Salem Road on westbound Highway 401 
 
JULY 17th TO JULY 21st 
• Daily from 9:00am – 4:00pm  
• One left turn lane (southbound turn) closure on off-ramp 

to Salem Road on westbound Highway 401 
 
JULY 24th TO JULY 26th 
• Daily from 9:00am – 4:00pm  
• Closure of two southbound lanes along Salem Road 
 
JULY 27th TO JULY 28th 
• Daily from 11:00pm – 6:00am  
• Closure of two southbound lanes and one northbound 

lane along Salem Road 
• Full closure of the Highway 401 eastbound off-ramp to 

Salem Road. Closure of the intersection to be open at the 
end of the shift. 

 

• Minor pedestrian impacts anticipated from closures. 
 
TRANSIT INFORMATION 
• Southbound bus routes travelling along Salem Road will 

be required to detour around the closures for the 
duration of the work period. 

 
OTHER INFORMATION 
• As we work to improve transit in your community you may 

have questions or need to get in touch with us. We have a 
dedicated community engagement team in place to work 
with residents and businesses in Durham Region.  

• Contact us by email at DurhamRegion@metrolinx.com or 
by phone at 416-202-3900.   

 
Please note: The above work schedule may be 
delayed and/or changed with unforeseen 
adverse weather conditions. 
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